
SUAA Board Minutes
January 26, 2023
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Werling, Dallinger, Farr, Richmond, Barker, McLean, Jones, Brown, Pano, Blackledge, Downin, Metz-Jennings, Ramsey, Rock   

The meeting was called to order by President Jones at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

1.  The secretary’s minutes were approved as corrected. McLean/Brown 

2.  The treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved. Brown/Downin   Motion was made, seconded, and passed to pay for the ad in the News Brief for $65.

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- Blackledge reported there were the following deaths within our membership since our last meeting- Charles Neblock, V. Marie Pfleiger, Richard J. McClintock, Frederick Gene Miller and Mike Dickson.  

4.  Membership- Downin reported there are 502 members in our local chapter.
 
5.  Social- Dallinger reported the Snow Bunny Luncheon will be February 14 at the Wesley United Methodist Church.  Assistance is needed to set up at 10:00 in the morning and to stay afterwards to clean up.  Brown will make name tags for the event.  The snow date is February 21. 

6. Legislative- Pano identified elections resulted in  Democratic State office sweep.  There is a super majority in both State Senate and House.  Norine Hammond is #2 in the Republican Leadership

7.  Publications- Barker reported the Snow Bunny Luncheon information was mailed to members by the University.

8.  Foundation- Brown reported professional P and academic scholarships may be applied for online.  She encouraged members to notify their children or grandchildren or spouses to apply. She will bring hard copies of the application to the luncheon. 

9.  Networking- No report.

10.  Technology- A technology issue with the University has been resolved.

11.  Announcements- None identified.  

12. Old Business- Motion was made, seconded and passed to purchase a new table cover with WIU and SUAA logos for $365.  It is 8 ft. long and will be stored at the President’s house.
 
13. New Business- The local SUAA board of directors have been contacted by members as to the lack of help given to them by the Human Resources Department at WIU.  Members were seeking information and help upon the death of a family member who was a past employee of the University or needed help with the process and procedures for retirement. Also, PPit has been difficult for our local organization to send out mailings and we needed the HR assistance.  Jones and several other board members will seek a meeting with the WIU President to discuss possible solutions. The University supports other organizations on campus and should support our university connected organization. We may develop a program sponsored by our local chapter on things individuals need to know when they retire.  This program has been presented by the HR Department in past years and was well received.

Motion to adjourn- Downin/Pano

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary
